Three Selectmen and secretary present.

They requested the presence of Town Hall Custodian, William Hebert, for the purpose of reviewing the obligations of the town hall custodian versus the school custodian regarding clean-up. There have been many complaints from the public that they consider the hall in poor janitorial condition. Mr. Hebert agreed to do his best and accepted suggestions from the Selectmen. He was instructed how to set up the hall for School Meeting and Town Meeting Day.

Dr. Brooks came in to up-date the condition of the River Road Spring. He reported he had the spring water tested this winter and the test was termed "acceptable". He feels a sign should be posted advising the public to use at their own risk. He commented that the Heidi Palmer Real Estate Office has complained of septic run-off near their building. He has used dye to try to trace from where it comes, but so far has had no results.

The Selectmen took a vote on the Harold Strong Trailer Hearing. Sel.

Olson moved to deny the application for reasons given by the abutters. Sel.

Caldwell seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously.

The Selectmen decided to stay with variable interest rates (54% of prime) on the bond issues.

Rep. Roland Sallada came in to inform the Selectmen that there is a bill before the House to establish a three-year term for Road Agents. He asked for their in-put on this matter and agreed to vote by there their recommendations. The Selectmen agreed on the 3-year term.

Meeting was adjourned at 10:45 pm.

School Meeting is scheduled for Friday March 4, 1983, 8:00 pm.